

NEWSLETTER – APRIL 2015 Editor – Gary Haubold

WE WILL BE HAVING A MEETING at 7:00 pm on Thursday, April 2, 2014. Our meeting place will be at our regular meeting place at Hillcrest Baptist Church on Black Diamond Road, just south of the bridge which crosses Highway 101. Check the complete directions below at the end of this newsletter.

We had a good meeting with eight people present.

I talked to Jon Cash again and he is doing well and is looking forward to completion of his medical procedures. He anticipates being allowed to drive in May. Get well soon, Jon, we miss you! He wants to have a board meeting on Monday. April 27, 2015.

Remember, each time you are present at a meeting, if your dues are paid, your name goes in the bowl for the membership attendance drawing.

Rachael Boyd brought in a straight-edge she's been working on, a quarter sawn maple board on which she's been shaping an edge to her own dimensions. I'm just sorry we don't have a better photo of it.

That's what I said in the last newsletter and she brought it in again. She also brought in a table for her new store. She's been working on the table for two years. The top was a salvage project and she retained a slightly rustic look when she refinished it.

She also brought in a much used chisel that had been mushroomed at the handle end. She did some real blacksmithing on it, which is mostly a forgotten skill. I bet my grandfather would have offered her a job at his shop forge. She is now looking for a handle to turn it into paring chisel or a firmer chisel.







Jon Fager has been doing a kitchen remodel at his house and brought in one of his new cabinet doors and the Sketch – Up printouts of his project. He had to do a computer search for the special hardware which had to allow a different door swing.

Burt Blatter made a very nice sign for use in conjunction with our club's member project display which will be set up at one of the local stores. Thanks, Burt!



CLUB BUSINESS

We will hold the drawing for the attendance prize. Every time a paid up member attends a meeting his name is dropped in the bowl. The drawing is held quarterly and the winner need not be present for the drawing.

ROUND TABLE

We ran out of time last meeting. That was my fault. I'd like to do some brainstorming for future program topics. Let's put our heads together. Please take a look at some books and magazines and then bring your ideas to the meeting. Or if you have something in your mind you could bring that to the meeting too. I've had a couple of ideas rattling around which I'm going to pursue for the next couple of days. Let's put on our thinking caps. What I have in mind is related to other meeting topics we've had in the past. We have the money for some honorariums for non-member presenters.

We (the board of directors) really are very concerned about our club and how to improve it. When I first joined the club it wasn't unusual to have an attendance of twenty-five and some pretty great meetings. We are working toward that goal.

Annual dues are \$20.00. As a club we cannot survive if dues are not paid. That is a bargain compared to other organizations to which I belong. If you enjoy reading this newsletter, Great, because I sure enjoy doing it. Your dues pay for the postage and for guest speakers, and we've had some really great ones. I cannot really figure ink and paper costs because my printer is used for everything at home. That's a

small contribution for the satisfaction I get from doing the newsletter. So you can see how important the dues are.

CLUB LIBRARY – The club has a nice library which is ordinarily open to members during regular meeting hours, which has an extensive collection of woodworking books, magazines, carving patterns and videos. We are always on the lookout for additional resources. We have some pretty neat things there.

MEETING AND CONTACT INFORMATION – Unless otherwise notified, regular club meetings are held in the downstairs fellowship hall at Hillcrest Baptist Church on Black Diamond Road which is just south of West Highway 101, about halfway between Albertson's Market and the Fairmount Restaurant. Turn north up the hill at the Pine Street intersection which is just down the hill from the bridge which crosses over Highway 101. Proceed up the Pine Street exit to the four way stop sign and turn left. Cross the bridge. You can now see your destination ahead on the left. The club meeting is held the first Thursday of the month 7:00 pm.

The Board of Directors meets at the church office at 2:00 pm the Tuesday following our monthly meeting.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

| 7:00 pm., Thursday, April 2, 2015 7:00 pm., Thursday, May 7, 2015 | Late April 2015 | Monday the 27 th to be exact |
|--|-----------------|---|
| | CONTACT US AT: | |
| President – Jon Cash | 928-9005 | E-mail <u>ceresItd@msn.com</u> |
| VP – Mike Kurhajetz | 452-5850 | |
| Past President - | 928-3331 | mckaywoodworks@aol.com |
| Avon Miller | 457-8460 | avon@olypen.com |
| Bruce Thompson | 457-6134 | BGT@olypen.com |
| Newsletter Editor – Gary Haubold | 452-4919 | GaryD@wavecable.com |

CLUB MEETING

REMEMBER - IF IT'S WOOD, IT'S GOOD

FOR SALE A friend of Mike Kurhajetz, Jan Sponberg, lost her husband a while back and is now ready to clear out his woodworking shop. We don't know what would be for sale. Contact <u>janmelmir@tenforward.com</u>.

PENINSULA WOODWORKERS CLUB 1234 W. LAURIDSEN BLVD. PORT ANGELES, WAS 98363

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP / RENEWAL

PENINSULA WOODWORKERS CLUB

| New member:Renewing member: | | Date: | | |
|--|--------|-------|------|--|
| Annual membership is \$20.00 | | | | |
| Name(s): | | | | |
| Address: | | | | |
| City: | State: | | Zip: | |
| Telephone: (Home) | (Work) | | | |
| E-maiol: | | | | |
| How long have you been a woodworker? | | | | |
| What areas of woodworking interest you most? | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

Would you be interested in serving on a committee? Yes / No On the board of directors? Yes / No